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Waste Minimisation

(i)   The Council recently launched a pilot kerbside collection scheme for cardboard and plastic.   This scheme has been funded from the Waste Efficiency and Performance Grant awarded to us by DEFRA.   It

 will continue until the end of March 2007 and covers approximately 8000 households.   The scheme, which has been identified as a high priority by our residents will provide some extremely useful information as the Council evaluates the issues associated with alternate weekly collection of domestic waste.   I would also advise the Council that after 9 months of the financial year we are on target to achieve the defined recycling target of 30%.

(ii)   Members attention is drawn to the Executive minutes of the meeting on 20 February where details are provided of the procurement process being undertaken by the County Council for a waste disposal partner. The potential use of alternative forms of waste disposal is likely to emerge a very important issue in the coming years.   I would strongly urge the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee to try and understand more of these new technologies.

Grounds Maintenance

I would advise the Council that with effect from 1 April 2006 Carlisle Housing Association will be using a different contractor to provide its grounds maintenance services.   Discussions are currently underway with the new contractor, who have accepted that the Transfer of Undertaking and Protection of Employment Regulations apply.   Up to 15 Council employees will be transferred to this new contractor.

Quality of Neighbourhoods
The Director of Community Services and myself are in the process of arranging a series of visits to areas across Carlisle to assess the environmental quality of a range of different neighbourhoods.   The initiative is partly in response to a number of assertions by Councillors that areas of this City are not as clean as they should be.  We will be advising particular Ward Councillors when we are to view their area and would welcome there support in identifying those areas that they believe are requiring extra service.

Dates already arranged 

28th February 3.30pm – Harraby

7th March 12 noon – Currock

13th March 2.00pm – Denton Holme

14th March 2.30pm – Belle Vue

Flood Defence Project
I can advise the Council that this project remains on programme.   Stage 1 at Warwick Road is scheduled to commence on site in May 2006, indeed some minor preliminary works have already started.   Stage 2 for the Caldew is scheduled to have options for consultation in June/July and it would be my intention to try and arrange a presentation of these to all Members.

Staff are also looking at the potential to incorporate some of the priority issues of the 3 Rivers Strategy, i.e. improved access, interpretation, art, etc into this work, and I would expect further details on these to be coming to the Executive in the summer.

Allotments

Botcherby Paddock perimeter fencing work is now complete.

Willowholme  - The
surfacing work on the allotment access road is in hand with a contractor.

St Aiden's  - The perimeter fencing has been ordered, this was delayed due to the need for consultation with the Environment Agency on their flood defence proposals in the area which impinge on the allotments.
Chartered Environmental Practitioners

Janet Blair and Ruth Harland were informed in December of their award making them both Chartered Environmental Practitioners.
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